
Lions Clubs International - Multiple District 31 
North Carolina Lions State Council 

Official Minutes 
 

Saturday, November 11, 2006      Park Inn – Gateway Conference Center,  
9:00 AM          Hickory, NC  
 
Council Chairperson Martha Butler called the meeting to order at 9: 00 AM. 
 
District Governor Bob Roland gave the Invocation and District Governor Morris Van Vleet led 
the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
For the record, the Council met in caucus on Friday evening, Nov. 10, 2006. All nine District 
Governors and Vice District Governors were present at the caucus and at this meeting. 
 
DG Bob Roland   31-A  DG Ron Kelly   31-F 
DG Sue Ingle   31-B  DG Sherman Leathers  31-G 
DG Dolores O’Malley 31-C  DG George Holston  31-H 
DG Larry Covington  31-D  DG Michael Flora  31-J 
DG Morris Van Vleet  31-E  
 
CC Butler welcomed all Lions and Guests and invited comments from Past International 
Directors. 
 
Past International Director Sid Scruggs commented on some of the passed Resolutions of the 
Boston Convention. Specifically he mentioned the resolution requiring a full complement of 
1250 members and 35 Lions clubs to endorse a candidate for Second Vice President. Scruggs 
Endorsement is official through the Chicago Convention in 2007. He stated that he would 
withdraw in favor of the endorsed candidate Eberhard J. Wirfs of Germany.  Unfortunately, his 
district 31-F had dropped to 1237 members as of the Boston Convention. However they have 
recruited 90 new members to give 1334 members for this month.  
 
Scruggs was invited to preside at a seminar at the Europa Forum. He also commented on Sight 
First II, stating that the USA is falling behind the orient in contributions, of the 43 Lead Gifts of 
$100,000 each, only one came from the USA, the rest from Asian countries.  
 
CC Butler requested a motion to approve the Meeting Agenda. DG Roland moved to approve the 
agenda; seconded by DG Van Vleet. Motion passed.  
 
DG Roland moved to approve the minutes of the August Council meeting; seconded by DG 
Kelly. Motion passed.  
 
DG Covington moved to approve the minutes of the Special Called Meeting at the VIP Fishing 
Tournament in Manteo, NC; seconded by DG Leathers. Motion Passed.  

(See Attachment “A”) 
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State Secretary-Treasurer George Ohm presented the Financial Report as of November 9, 2006 
All district dues were received, including the reduced dues of D31-C as approved at the August 
2006 meeting. Youth Exchange Contributions amounted to $2000. Due to a rather large balance 
in the Council checking account, Ohm transferred $40,000 into a Money Market Account to gain 
more interest. A $3760 check was issued to the North Carolina DMV for the Lions State License 
Plate project.                                                     (See Attachment “B”) 
 
DG Kelly moved to approve the November Financial Report; seconded by DG Ingle. Motion 
Passed.  
 
CC Butler announced a new Membership Growth Plan for North Carolina. New member 
sponsors will be recognized with a “Hammer Pin” and/or Certificate. Butler distributed samples 
of the pin and Certificates.  
 
DG Roland moved to approve the pins and Certificates; Seconded by DG Van Vleet. Motion 
passed.  
 
NCLF President Ron Staley reported that a recent survey of Lions in North Carolina indicated 
that a large number of Lions are relatively new to Lionism. Seventeen Percent have been 
members less than 2 years while 33% have been lions only 5 years. This indicates a definite need 
for Committee Chairs to make club visits and inform and educate our Lion members. A total of 
767 campers attended camp this summer. Plans for the new Udovich Dormitory are well under 
way and financing is ahead of schedule. He urged District Committee Chairs to attend as many 
State Committee meetings as possible. He announced plans for a new teleconferencing system 
that will increase our communications across the state.                             (See Attachment “C”) 
 
DG Covington moved to establish the Lions Teleconferencing System in North Carolina; 
seconded by DG O’Malley. Motion Passed.  
 
 
NCLF Executive Director Steve Walker also commented on the Udovich Dormitory, stating that 
there are some preliminary problems with utility lines near the Shaw Brown Building which will 
have to be moved prior to construction. The Foundation is requesting that the Council endorse a 
request for a grant of $75,000.00 from Lions Clubs International to help finance the dormitory.  
 
DG Covington made a motion to request a grant of $75,000.00 from Lions Clubs International to 
finance the building of the Udovich Dormitory. Motion seconded by DG Van Vleet. Motion 
Passed.   
 
PDG Joe Silvers reported on the 2007 State Convention to be held in Asheville, NC on June 1-3, 
2007. Due to the Convention Committee’s efforts, there will be business sponsors for the Fun 
Night and Tail Twisters Breakfast with no cost to individual Lions. Lions will only have to pay 
$25.00 for the District Governor’s Banquet on Saturday night. He urged early registration as 108 
rooms are already booked. The room rates will also be subsidized from the regular rate of $99.00 
to $79.00 for the duration of the Convention.                         (See Attachment “D”) 
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DG Roland moved to accept the 2007 State Convention Report; seconded by DG Kelly. Motion 
passed. 
 
Silvers requested approval of the planned 2007 Convention Pin, the crossed flags of New York 
and North Carolina.  
 
DG Van Vleet moved to approve the 2007 Convention Pin, which will be crossed flags of New 
York and North Carolina, and authorize purchase by the Council of 500 pins.  Motion seconded 
by DG Leathers. Motion Passed.  
 
CC Butler requested suggestions for the distribution of The Tail Twister’s Auction and Raffle 
funds. The subject was tabled until the February meeting.  
 
Lion Gwen White, State Convention Committee Chair, commended the 2007 State Convention 
Committee for the outstanding progress in planning the 2007 Convention.  To make the 
Convention proceedings more interesting to convention attendees, the Council has decided to 
limit the meeting reports to those from the Council Chair and The Foundation President. A town 
Hall type meeting is scheduled instead of Committee Reports.    
 
Studies for the 2008 Convention include two sites; the Greensboro Airport Marriott Hotel and 
the Embassy Suites in Winston-Salem. Rooms for the Marriott will be $89.00 per night with free 
parking while the Embassy Suites will charge $99.00 per night with an additional $7.00 for 
parking.  The decision between the two sites was tabled until the February meeting when meal 
bids will be available.  
 
The committee is looking at either Southern Pines or Concord for the 2009 State Convention.  
 
Past Council Chair Diane Whitley reported that the State License Plate Project is still on going. 
A $3760.00 check has been sent to the NC DMV for the first 300 license plate recipients. She is 
awaiting a proof plate for approval before the first plates can be issued.  
 
CC Butler requested a motion to continue the MD31 Council Endorsement of Past International 
Director Sid Scruggs, III for the high office of Second Vice-President of the International 
Association of Lions Clubs.  
 
District 31-F Governor Kelly moved to endorse PID Sid Scruggs for the High Office of Second 
Vice President of The International Association of Lions Clubs. The motion was seconded by 
DG Covington. Motion passed unanimously.                                 (See Attachment “E”) 
 
Past Council Chair Harvey Whitley reported on campaign Sight First II. He stated that we must 
communicate the world wide needs to our own Lions.  Once they believe,  the dollars will come.  
LCIF has proposed four sources of funds: 
 Personal donations or pledges from Lions 
 Personal donations or pledges from non-lions 
 Solicitation for Corporate donations 
 Club pledges from special fund raising projects 
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DG Holston distributed small jars labeled “For Sight First II” to the Council. He will be using 
these in his District to encourage Lions to save their change each day for Sight First II.  
 
CC Butler called for a 20 minute recess until 10:30 AM.  
 
After the recess, DG Holston showed a publicity clip, from LCI’s Quarterly Report, featuring 
Camp Dogwood.   
 
CC Butler requested a motion to proceed with the bid for MD31 to host the 2012 USA/Canada 
Forum in Raleigh, NC.                          (See Attachment “  ”) 
 
DG Kelly moved to proceed with the bid for the 2012 USA/Canada Forum for Raleigh, NC; 
Seconded by DG Holston. Motion passed. 
 
CC Butler read an invitation from Past International President Jim Irvin to join with several 
South Eastern States in a joint breakfast at the 2007 International Convention in Chicago, IL.  
                              (See Attachment “F”) 
 
DG Roland moved to pursue the Joint Breakfast with the Southeastern States at the 2007 
International Convention in Chicago, IL; seconded by DG Leathers. Motion Passed.  
 
PDG Paul Bledsoe reported on the Emergency Management proposal endorsed by International 
President Jimmy Ross. It would consist of training of Lions to Partner with the NC Department 
of Emergency Management. DG Ingle expressed her concern about working with FEMA and the 
likelihood of Lions dealing directly with victims may be blamed for problems encountered.  
         (See Attachment “G”) 
DG Covington made a motion for the Lions of North Carolina to adopt the concept of 
participation with the NCDEM. Motion seconded by DG Roland. Motion passed with eight aye 
and one nay vote.  
 
Council Committee Reports: 
 
Boys and Girls Home – Chair Anne Neroni – With the generous lead gift of $10,000 from the 
Lake Lure Lions Club the $16,000 Van was delivered to Boys and Girls Homes. The Lions 
cottage still needs a new roof, estimated at $49,000. New donated windows have already been 
installed. Lions will be holding a tree trimming party on Dec. 2.              (See Attachment “H ”) 
 
Constitution and By-Laws – Chair PCC Dave Butler – The committee plans to review the state 
Constitution and By-laws to clean up the language and insure all related articles correspond to 
each other.                              (See Attachment “I ”) 
 
Diabetes Awareness – Chair Bill Barnwell – Lions participated in a new “Strides” Program at the 
Boston Convention to promote Diabetes Awareness. International is urging individual clubs or 
districts to organize their own “Strides” to raise funds and awareness of diabetes. Materials were 
distributed to each District Governor.                                                           (See Attachment “J ”) 
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MERL Team Reports: 
 
 
Membership – Gene Everette – The MERL Team has adopted a new statewide membership plan, 
however the District Governors, Vice District Governors and the Lions of the State must buy into 
the plan to make it work. He encouraged each club to hold a Membership Night and invite 
prospective members. We know it works – Just “ASK “                      (See Attachment “K”) 
 
Extension – Chair Houston Henderson – D 31-A will host an Extension Workshop in January. 
He is still “hunting” Lions in North Carolina.  He reported on district activities and urged each 
District Governor to insure the District MERL Team is working..              (See Attachment “L”) 
 
Retention – Chair Frank Brooks – He had attended the MERL team training at The USA/Canada 
Forum in Columbus. Plans to attend each Fall and Mid-winter Convention to work with District 
MERL Teams.  The MERL Team is dependant on all Districts, Clubs and Lions to support the 
plan for growth.                                                                        (See Attachment “M”) 
 
Leadership – Chair Bob Shook – He also had been working to revise the State MERL Booklet 
along the new guidelines  from the Forum. The second Training session for the Vice District 
Governors/District Governors Elect will be December 1st through the 3rd at Camp Dogwood.  

      (See Attachment “N”) 
The new MERL Booklets were distributed to each Governor.  
 
History Committee – Chair Diane Whitley – Working with PDG Paul Bledsoe to develop a flier 
to be sent to all clubs showing information needed for the History book.  
 
Liberty Day – Chair Jim Edmunds – The committee is intent on increasing Lions participation in 
Liberty Day by 10% each year. District Chairs are asked to visit at least 5 clubs this year. NC 
will observe Liberty Day on Friday, March 30, 2007 in Elizabeth City. This is the site of the 
largest Coast Guard Base on the east coast.                                                 (See attachment “O”) 
 
LCIF Committee – Chair Harvey Whitley – Worldwide Sight First II has met only 1/3 of its goal. 
Disaster funds of $910,000 were sent to Pakistan, for homes and rebuilding water supplies. 
Closer to home, D31-A received a $75,000 grant for the McCune Center. ( See Attachment “P”) 
 
Nominations – Chair Allen Deaton – Deaton reported that Districts A, D & F are able to elect 
District Governors this year. The remaining Districts cannot directly elect District Governors 
without the approval of LCI. All Districts have Vice District Governors who are in line for 
governorships in 2007-08.                   (See Attachment “Q”) 
 
Promotions – Chair Michael Allman – Has replenished inventories of shirts. Allman asked to be 
invited to Zone and cabinet meeting to show the promotional sales items. He is working on a 
catalogue of Logo items for the Governors.  
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Information Technologies – Chair Michael Schwartz – working with Past President Bennie Pugh 
to set up a new web site for both the Council and the Foundation. Schwartz requested $350 to 
set-up a super web-site, plus $300 for yearly charges to maintain.            (See Attachment “R”) 
 
DG Holston moved to approve the super web-site and the maintenance charges; seconded by DG 
Roland. Motion passed.  
 
Research and Long Range Planning – Chair John O’Malley presented a preliminary Redistricting 
Plan for 6 districts. All districts would be affected resulting in districts of nearly equal 
membership and similar geographical size. Maps showing the new districts were presented to 
each Governor. DG Holston presented a power point program of the Redistricting plan.  
 
The Council decided to table the proposal so that it could be studied and discussed at greater 
depth.                                                                                                              (See Attachment “S”) 
 
Women’s Leadership –  Chair Janet Daub – The Women’s Leadership Committee was to meet at 
1 PM this afternoon. Several topics were discussed including those clubs who restrict women. It 
was felt that seeing more women in leadership positions may change attitudes of those club 
members.. Many suggestions were made to increase women’s participation. The Committee 
plans to hold an event at the State Convention.      (See Attachment “T”) 
 
Youth Exchange – Chair Karen Littlefield – There are two outbound students from North 
Carolina. Littlefield is in process of preparing packages for the students. She has asked for 
trading pins for the students to give to their hosts.               (See Attachment “U”) 
 
DG Kelly moved to approve the Council Committee Reports: seconded by DG Leathers. Motion 
Passed.  
 
The next meeting will be at the site of the State Convention, the Renaissance Hotel in Asheville 
NC on February 10, 2007.  
 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
George D. Ohm 
State Secretary-Treasurer 
 



Attachment “A” 
Lions Clubs International - Multiple District 31 

North Carolina Lions State Council 
 

Minutes of a Special Called Meeting of the Council of Governors while attending the VIP 
Fishing Tournament in Manteo, NC. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Council Chair Martha Butler at 9:20 AM. 
 
Lions in attendance were:  
Governor Sue Ingle, D31-B    Governor Mike Flora, D31-J 
Governor Dolores O’Malley, D31-C   Council Chair Martha Butler 
Governor Larry Covington, D31-D   NCLF President Ron Staley 
Governor Sherman Leathers, D31-G   State Secretary George Ohm 
Governor George Holston, D31-H 
 
(CC Butler will contact each absent Governor to explain the decisions reached.)  
 
1. The first topic of discussion was the revision of the statewide MERL Team Handbook.  The 
MERL Team recommended that the Council reprint the Booklet. If the council approves revising 
the booklet they will be using some of the material in the booklet that they received during their 
training in Columbus, Ohio.  PDG Gene Everette secured a quote of $600.00 for 600 copies of 
the 50 page booklet.  
 
Covington made a motion to publish 600 copies of the MERL Team Handbook, to be paid 
equally from budgeted MERL Team funds. The motion was seconded by Flora. Motion passed.   
 
2. The second topic was to select some sort of statewide recognition of new member sponsors.  
LCI has discontinued the Bronze – Silver – Gold Certificates previously used to honor sponsors.  
District Governor Morris Van Vleet, D31-E, has adopted a small “Hammer” pin (from his 
church’s recognition of Church Builders) to signify a Membership Builder for Lionism in 
District 31-E. He will secure quotes for statewide recognition pins for the November meeting.  
Governors in attendance were asked to consider alternate certificates or pins for the November 
Meeting.    
 
3. The MERL Team asked for permission to approach each District Convention Committee for 
time to meet with District MERL Team Members at each Convention. Butler suggested that they 
contact each District Convention Committee.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
George D. Ohm 
State Secretary-Treasurer 
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October 10, 2006 

North Carolina Lions State Council      Attachment   "B" 
 2006-07 Council Financial Statement         
January 2, 2007         
          
INCOME: 06-07 Budget 06-07 Actual (over) / under   Line Item 
BAL FWD  55314.34 55314.34                  -    100 
State Dues (.Est 9400 X $3.50 for 05-06)      32,312.00  16117.50      16,194.50  110 
Interest Received  (Currently 1%)           550.00            242.75            307.25  120 
District Cabinet Secretary- Treasurer Bonds            417.50            417.51              (0.01) 130 
State Convention Tail Twister's ticket sales and auction          2,500.00  0.00        2,500.00  140 
State Convention Income      10,000.00  0.00  150 
Youth Exchange  ( $500 per District)        4,500.00         2,000.00         2,500.00  160 
Liberty Day         1,000.00                   -           1,000.00  170 
LCIF Grant for Wake Forest Univ. Eye Care Center        75,000.00   180 

Misc. Income not Budgeted                              -    44.00            (44.00) 190 

Total Income     106,593.84      149,136.10      (42,542.26)   
EXPENSES:        
Financial Audit  700.00 0.00           700.00  200 
Treasurer's Bond                              520.50 520.50                  -    210 
Clerical Services - NCLF 600.00 0.00           600.00  220 
Office Supplies (Secretary / Treasurer) 350.00 175.42           174.58  230 
Printing (NCLF and Secretary / Treasurer) 600.00 169.83           430.17  240 
Postage (NCLF and Secretary / Treasurer) 400.00 48.13           351.87  250 
Telephone (Secretary / Treasurer) 150.00 0.00           150.00  260 
Plaques and Gifts 1500.00 0.00        1,500.00  270 
State Council Meetings 400.00 0.00           400.00  280 
Expenses - State Secretary / Treasurer  3500.00 1339.08        2,160.92  290 
Expenses - State Council Chair 5600.00 0.00        5,600.00  300 
State Convention - cash advance                       6000.00 0.00        6,000.00  310 
Membership committee 1000.00 0.00        1,000.00  320 
Extension Committee 1000.00 0.00        1,000.00  330 
Retention Committee  1000.00 463.58           536.42  340 
Leadership Committee 3400.00 258.70        3,141.30  350 
State Council Committee Expenses 9000.00 1534.61        7,465.39  360 
Sight First Committee 1000.00 0.00        1,000.00  370 
Liberty Day                                      2000.00 1032.00           968.00  380 
Leo Clubs Expenses                            1000.00 0.00        1,000.00  390 
Youth Exchange  6000.00 201.57        5,798.43  400 
Information Technology/ Public Relations 1500.00 0.00        1,500.00  410 
LCIF Grant for Wake Forest Univ. Eye Care Center   75000.00  420 

Misc Expenses not budgeted                5000.00 43881.65     (38,881.65) 430 

Total Expenses      52,220.50      124,625.07      (72,404.57)   
Contingency      54,373.34       24,511.03       29,862.31    
 Total     106,593.84      149,136.10      (42,542.26)   

          

Assets:         
Money Market Account         40,069.92      
Checking         24,511.03      
Total         64,580.95      
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                                                                                                                                                               Attachment “C” 

NCLF Presidents Report to the Council of Governors 
November 12, 2006 

'         ''' 

Council Chair Martha, Governors, Vice Governors, Lions and guests: 
I am pleased to report that we are having another exciting year. Our White Cane and 
Camp Dogwood programs were well received at all of the workshops held in your 
Districts and I thank you for giving Lions Jerry Austin and Jim Sasser the opportunity to 
make their presentations. At the meetings I saw a lot of energy and excitement by the 
leaders you have selected. I hope they will take these programs to the clubs in your 
district. The foundation receives a report from international that gives the names and 
addresses of all the Lions in NC. One of the nice features of this report is that it also 
gives the dates they became Lions. As of October, 17% of our members had been Lions 
less than 2 years. 33% of our Lions had been members less than 5 years. At the end of 
this report are the details and a breakdown by District. When you consider these 
demographics, it is imperative that our committee chairs visit all our clubs and inform 
and educate our Lion members. 
We had an excellent Camping Season at Camp Dogwood this summer. The feedback I 
received from the campers and volunteers has been very positive. Sandy reported that w( 
had 767 campers this year. Like any program, however, we continue to look for ways to 
improve. I am also happy to report we are making progress on the new Udovich 
Dormitory and we have already begun receiving contributions. There also appears to be 
a lot of interest in the banner patches and pins we are offering to clubs and individuals 
who meet sales goate for our raffle tickets. Other committees are also very busy and are 
actively involved to working on.tasks to keep the Lions Visions alive. You will hear 
details of these activities from the State Committee Chairs at the Board meeting 
tomorrow. 
Again I want to encourage each of you to remind your District Committee Chairs to 
attend state committee meetings. The committees are very busy and have a lot they want 
to accomplish this year. Since our last board meeting we have taken steps to make it 
easier for district committee members to participate in statewide meetings. We have 
installed and are testing a telephone conferencing system for our Foundation Committee 
State Chairs. This new tool will make it easier for your Committee Chairs to participate 
in meetings and eliminate the time and cost of traveling across the NC to be at a 1-2 hour 
meeting. We hope this will improve attendance and participation. Our committees need 
input from all Districts to be effective. The Clinical Eye Research and Memorials and 
Honorariums committees will be holding meetings today and have invited members 
unable to be here to use the teleconferencing system. The system uses a toll free number 
and is extremely simple to set up and use. The only charge is the minutes we use the 
phone line. The cost of a one hour meeting for 10 participants is approximately $75.00; much 
less than the cost of traveling across the state. After researching teleconferencing providers, I 
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was pleased to discover the company we selected was the same used by man^ 
large corporations and Lions Clubs International. 
 
Sallie and 1 have had the opportunity to attend 3 District Fall conventions. We appreciate your 
hospitality and I want to commend you on the excellent conventions. We have thoroughly 
enjoyed meeting with Lions in your districts and hearing more about what each district is doing. 
I found the new format for District 31-F's fall convention especially interesting. From the 
turnout, the changes were well received by the Lions in that District. I was really pleased to 
finally meet Tom Jones and Elvis. 

Steve Walker and Jerry Austin have given presentations on the programs and funding of 
NCLF at a couple of the fall conventions. Their presentations are very informative and 
have generated a lot of interest. I know they would be happy to do the same at the 
remaining conventions if you need their help. 
 
I thank you again for your support. It is great having this opportunity to serve with you. 
With your leadership and the help of our Lions Clubs we look forward to meeting the 
needs of those we serve. 

Lion Ron Staley, NCLF President  

 MD-31 31-A 31-B 31-C 31-D 
Service Members % Members % Members % Members % Members % 
50Yrs + 323 3.5% 45 4.2% 36 3.9% 31 4.5% 44 3.8%
25-49.9 Yrs 1,769 19.3% 175 16.3% 157 16.9% 140 20.5% 235 20.2%
10-24.9 Yrs 2,342 25.6% 290 27.0% 227 24.4% 174 25.5% 332 28.6% 
5-9.9 Yrs 1,675 18.3% 182 16.9% 198 21.3% 127 18.6% 206 17.7% 
3-4.9 Yrs 1,528 16.7% 171 15.9% 156 16.8% 118 17.3% 152 13.1%
0-1.9 Yrs 1,517 16.6% 212 19.7% 155 16.7% 93 13.6% 192 16.5% 
Total 9,154 100.0% 1,075 100.0% 929 100.0% 683 100.0% 1,161 100.0%
Average Yrs 15.0  14.2  14.5  15.9  16.1  
 31-E 31-F 31-G 31-H 31-J 
Service Members % Members % Members % Members % Members % 
50Yrs + 29 2.9% 42 3.3% 41 3.4% 21 2.3% 34 3.8%
25-49.9 Yrs 215 21.1% 225 17.5% 246 20.7% 180 19.7% 196 21.9%
10.24.9Yrs 285 28,0% 266 20.7% 289 24.3% 236 25.8% 243 27.2%
5-9.9 Yrs 201 19.8% 192 15.0% 233 19.6% 185 20.2% 151 16.9% 
3-4.9 Yrs 152 14.9% 234 18.2% 225 18.9% 148 16.2% 171 19.1%
0-1.9 Yrs 135 13.3% 325 25.3% 156 13.1% 144 15.8% 98 11.0% 
Total 1,017 100.0% 1,284 100,0% 1,190 100.0% 914 100.0% 893 100.0% 
Average Yrs 15.7  13.4  15.1  14-5  16.2  
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2007 North Carolina Lions State Convention                                 Attachment “D” 
June 1-2-3 2007 

November 11.2006 
 
To: Lion Martha Butler, Council of Governors Chair 
 
From: Joe Silvers, 2007 Lions State Convention Chair 
 
Subject: Quarterly Report #2, 2007 Lions State Convention 
 
Your 2007 State Convention Committee is working to make the convention in Asheville on June 
1st, 2nd, and 3rd one of the best ever. The committee has planned several tours to enhance the 
Lions' visit to Western North Carolina. The Thomas Wolfe House is adjacent to our headquarters 
hotel. There you learn about a famous American author.  
The Grove Arcade, downtown, has been restored to its original commercial ambience. It contains 
many unique shops. For those interested in crafts, the Folk Art Center is only a few miles away. 
Here local artists display their works in all types of materials. The focal point of a visit to 
Asheville will be the Biltmore Estate. The Lions can walk through the halls of this turn of the 
century castle. At least on half day should be allowed to see this 
marvelous attraction. For those Lions who feel lucky, there will be tours to Harrah's Cherokee 
Casino. This fun and rewarding adventure is located in the heart of the Cherokee Reservation. 
Again, one half-day trip is necessary to this location. For the shoppers in our convention, there 
are three great malls in Asheville. The Asheville Mall has over 80 stores. The Biltmore Square 
Mall has many unique shops including Belk's. The River Ridge Outlet Center has many discount 
retailers. Tours will be available if requested. There are numerous other highlights to enjoy while 
in the Asheville area. The Chamber of Commerce will provide information at the convention. 
Plan to take home some special memories of Asheville 2007. 
 
We have already set the menus. As you know, the three meals—Friday Fun Night, Tail Twisters 
Breakfast and the Banquet is just $25.00 combined. The Past District Governors Luncheon will 
only seat 125, so there will be limited space.  
 
Exhibit 2: Financial Report. We will need to secure more ads for the Convention. Since we are 
subsidizing the room rate, we have set a tremendous budget. Help us raise the money to fulfill 
the needs to make this successful. 
The entertainment is about set, we should have a report at the next meeting. The registration 
forms are here today for council approval.  
 
For the Service of Remembrance, we need to know how you plan to do the service and what we 
need to do. 
 
In regards to the booths, we will need to now in advance so we can set up the tables. In 
the literature we were given, only the Camp Dogwood tickets and promo is free. I 
suggest that the Clinical Eye Research pin sales be given 2 tables. If we have room, we 
will give more. The rest of the exhibitors will pay for their tables. 
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We plan to have the Hospitality Room open Friday 1-5 and Saturday 1-5. It will be in the same 
room as the vendors. It will be sponsored by VDG Paulette Gasperson and the Sand Hill Lions 
Club. We did this for two reasons: (one), the Hospitality Room was too little and (two), we 
wanted to keep all the functions we could on the first level. It will be in the Windsor Ball Room. 
In regards to the District Governor-Elect Reception on Sunday, it will be held in the foyer in 
front of the Grand Ballroom. At this time we are planning a receiving line only, unless the D.G. 
Elects prefer something else. We are asking the clubs to secure items for the Tail Twister 
Breakfast and the Silent Auction as well, and we need some good items for both auctions. Please 
help. 

We have ordered the Convention Trading Pins and will take your orders this weekend. We have 
the design and quote for the Convention Pin that the Council needs to approve this weekend. 

We need your help in securing ads and making sure that your key people get their 
reservations in, as we are limited to 425 for the Banquet, Breakfast, and Fun Night. 

Thanks for allowing Larry and me to serve you this year. If you have any questions, we 
will be glad to take them at this time. 

Submitted by Joe Silvers, Convention Chair. 
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Subject: Women's leadership Mtg. Nov. 11    Attachment “T” 
 
To: Women's Leadership chairs, Multiple District 31 
From: Lion Janet Doub, state chair 
Re: Minutes of November 11 meeting. 
11-14-06     
  
The Women's Leadership chairs met at 1 PM, Saturday, November 11, in Hickory, NC at the Park Inn 
Conference Center.  In attendance were the chairmen from Districts: A- Lion Marcia Henderson, C- Lion 
Renee Ebalarosa, D- Lion Janet Doub, F- Lion Diane Westerbeek, G- Lion Hazel Box, PDG.  It was great 
to have so many districts represented.   
  
The time was spent very productively; reviewing what each member is doing in her own club or district 
and especially discussing the promotion of Women's Leadership.  We agreed that there are still many 
clubs that have erected a barrier as far as women are concerned. We also agreed that seeing women in 
leadership positions in clubs and the district has a great impact on those reluctant to accept women. 
  
We looked at the membership numbers for the state and discussed how the net gains in membership in 
the last three years have all been in the growth of the number of women.  Women still make up only 
about 20 % of the membership.  There is definitely much work to do.  Diane shared with us that LCIF has 
set a goal of 50,000 more women worldwide by 2007-2008. 
  
Some suggestions by those present, for the future were:   
Try to recruit whole families.  If there are young children, provide baby sitting or homework help during the 
program session. 
  
Try to begin a day time club of young mothers, staying home with children.  Bringing the children not in 
school would be an option. 
  
Work on publicity promoting membership, while making sure to follow Lions guidelines. 
  
Continue to invite women to participate in projects with the Lions to get them involved and hopefully 
influence them to join. 
  
Be seen at community fundraisers, wearing Lions hats, vests, etc. to make others see women. 
  
Have pocket size applications available. 
  
Lion Marcia showed us a publication on Women's Leadership that the chair will order from Lions 
International.  She received it at a seminar at the International Convention in 2006. 
  
The group agreed to try to sponsor an event at the 2007 State Convention in Asheville.  This event would 
be on Sat. afternoon and would be for all women attending the convention. Lion Marcia knows a 
motivational speaker who is visually impaired, a Lion and a former OB/GYN doctor. We also discussed 
having refreshments and door prizes.  Janet is responsible for discussing this with the Council Chair and 
getting permission from the Convention Committee to have this event. 
  
Future communication will be by email and if necessary, conference calls. 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
Janet Doub 
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